A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

FROM EDEN CLUB, MANGALORE

It's raining and the chefs at Eden have something special for you to savor. To warm you up in the middle of the monsoon, a special *Tandoori* week has been planned.

28-7-09	-	CHILDREN	KABAB
29-7-09	-	SONALI	KABAB
30-7-09	-	MALAI	KABAB
31-7-09	-	AKBAR	KABAB
01-8-09	-	HARIYALI	KABAB
02-8-09	_	RESHMI	KABAB

Ever since April 2001, Eden Aquatic & Sports Foundation has not increased the monthly outgoing charges of Rs.250. Since then, administrative and maintenance costs have only increased. There has been a steep hike in the cost of electricity, fuel, staff wages, direct and indirect expenses. The running and maintenance cost of the swimming pool, gymnasium, squash, shuttle and tennis courts, billiards room, restaurants has also increased considerably. In spite of these increases in cost, all efforts have been made to meet the aspirations of the members. Investments are being made to create additional facilities to make Eden, a club *par excellence*. In order to meet these additional costs, the Managing Committee at its meeting held on the 9<sup>th</sup> of July 2009, decided to increase the monthly outgoing charges to Rs 300, with effect from 1<sup>st</sup> August 2009.

Effective from 2<sup>nd</sup> October 2008, legislation has been passed banning smoking in public places and it is a punishable offence. However, it has been brought to the notice of the committee by members that the law is being violated by a few members. The law of the land is to be followed strictly in spirit and word inside the premises of Eden Club even by Child members. To regulate the same, it is proposed that there shall be neither entry nor any service to child members without the possession of identity card. Child members cannot entertain guests without written instructions from their parents. All guests' names to be registered in the guest register.

The Club is glad that the members made good use of the facilities provided during the IPL matches.

For the benefit of the guests who occupy the rooms, breakfast of oats and cornflakes is being introduced at the club.

The Eden Aquatic & Sports Foundation deeply mourns the sad demise of our member Late *Mr. Brian H. D'Souza* on the 25<sup>th</sup> of May, 2009.

With Warm Regards



Santhosh D'Souza

Secretary



## The Eden Aquatic & Sports Foundation